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Recognition and Thanks of the Permanent Consultative Committee I of CITEL 
 to Engineer William Moran 

 
 
 

The First Meeting of the Permanent Consultative Committee I: Telecommunication 
Standardization, 
 
CONSIDERING: 
 

That Engineer William Moran, the Principal Specialist of the Inter-American Telecommunication 
Commission, will retire in February 2003, with this being his last participation as such. 
 
RESOLVES: 
 

1. To recognize and offer thanks for his valuable contribution and support to the work of the 
PCC.I in the course of his professional career, to the benefit of telecommunications in the Americas. 
 

2. To ask the Chair of PCC.I to send, with the collaboration of the Secretariat, a letter of 
thanks to Engineer William Moran,  informing him of this decision of the PCC.I and expressing to him its 
best wishes for his happiness.  
 
 


